

TSPLOST 2018/2023 Program
Prince Avenue Corridor Improvements: Project 2018-16
Prince Avenue/Jefferson Road Corridor Improvements: Project 2023-05
User Group Meeting – Minutes
Wednesday – January 29, 2025

The meeting can be viewed at
<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WuiYFHAc43A&list=PLeQe7iIDuV5I38-q3yKaCZmFly0GJiNso&index=2>

User Group Members Present: Peter Norris, Scott Pollack, Jeanne Connell, Clint McCrory, Sam Eberhard, Rani Katreeb, Ilka McConnell, Daniel Sizemore (ex-officio)

Members Absent: Emily Tatum, Wes Zwirn, Lauren Blais (ex-officio)

Other Staff Present: Brad McCook, Liz Mann, Randy Brown, Mary Martin, Diana Jackson

Guests: Vic Conover, Olivia Cook, Nathan Boone

General Business

Diana Jackson called the meeting to order at 3:04 P.M., welcomed the members in attendance, and thanked them for being present.

Quorum: Established quorum was present later in the meeting.

User Group Actions

Clint McCrory made a motion to approve minutes dated 10/23/24. Ilka McConnell seconded that motion. The motion passed unanimously.

The below is a brief summary of the key discussion items, not a transcript. The full video is available at the above noted YouTube link. The below notes are only to identify the items discussed and the general order of those discussion to make finding the information on the video easier.

SP #1 and SP #5 Preliminary Plans Approval – Diana

Diana gave an update on SP #1 & SP #5. M&C approved SP #1 & SP # 5 in December with a CDO. Diana reviewed what M&C added to the CDO. The UG discussed the CDO. Diana will submit a memo to the manager's office in response to the CDO.

Jefferson Road/Sunset Drive to County Line – Benesch/Diana

Diana gave an update on Jefferson Road/Sunset Drive. Diana reviewed the possibility of putting the bus stop on old Jefferson Rd. The UG discussed the options Jefferson Rd. at Whitehead Rd. Diana reviewed other possible projects. The UG discussed the possible projects. Diana shared a prioritization tool with the UG for the list of projects that need to be done. Diana would like the UG to use the tool to prioritize the projects anonymously. The UG discussed the tool, and it was decided that the first round of voting would be due to Diana by 0207/25.

Updates

Vic gave an update on the mid-block crossings at the SS office & Normaltown.

Peter reviewed what he submitted to the TSPLOST 2026 Program.

Potential Next Prince Sub-Projects

- Signal preemption/prioritization for EMS/Transit
- Fiber optics
- Bus shelter upgrades

Next Meeting: February 26, 2025 - 3:00-4:30 PM

Adjourn

These minutes are not a transcript of the meeting but instead is a general summary of the key points, ideas, or considerations from the discussion.